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Stated Meeting  -  Building update 
and vote on budget change  
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 The March meeting was a Family Night and we 
were given a very good hospital report by Rick 
Frohlick, Ed McKenna and John Seebeck. They 
told us about a new 3D imaging machine that 
will be online this Fall. This machine will expose 
patients to 90% less radiation compared to ex-
isting  
x-ray technology. Thanks to our hospital board 
representatives for the hospital report. 
  Parade season is officially underway. The St. 
Patrickôs Day Parade was much better this year. 
We stepped off earlier and the crowds were 
much larger all along the route. Thanks for all of 
the units that participated. 
  If the number of attendees at the CSSA mid-
winter business meeting is any indication of how 
many will be here in August, get ready for a 
large crowd this Summer. There were four Impe-
rial officers along with five candidates for Imperi-
al Outer Guard and Hospital Regents. Bill 
Schwartz put together an outstanding hospitality 
room. At times it was hard to walk through the 
room because of so many people there. 
  We have a new Daughterôs of the Nile 
Queen.  April Huskins was installed along with 
the other officers on Saturday, March 21. Con-
gratulations to Her Majesty, Queen April, and 
good luck in 2015. 
  We have several exciting events coming up 
soon. The 90

th
 consecutive Easter Sunrise Ser-

vice is April 5
th
 at El Jebel Shrine.  

  April 11
th
 will be our Spring Ceremonial. We 

have planned an event for the new Nobles that 
will be memorable to them as a new Shiner. 
There will be a complete three-part ceremonial 
starting at 10:00 am. The first two parts will be 
put on by the Ceremonial Divan. During that 
time there will be a program for the ladies in the 
East room. The men and ladies will rejoin at 
11:00 a.m. for the Directors Staff building of the 
arch.  After the arch presentation will be time for 
Fezing new Nobles, then break to go outside to 
watch the parade of units. The parade will be 

followed by a light lunch and an opportunity for 
all of the units to make presentations to the new 
Nobles. 
  The April stated meeting is a very important 
meeting for everyone to attend. The building 
search committee will make a presentation of 
their research and recommendation for a new 
Shrine location. Everyone will have an oppor-
tunity to vote on the necessary budget change 
to make a purchase of a new Shrine building.  
  The Ladies Luncheon is going to be April 25

th
. 

Many of the units have contributed baskets to be 
used as door prizes and reservations keep com-
ing in, so it looks like it is going to a good event 
for our ladies. 
  The 2015 Circus is almost here. Circus tickets 
have been sent out. You can either mail in a 
check for your tickets or, now, you can make 
payment online at eljebelshrine.org. Circus 
shirts are available and can be ordered at the 
Stated meetings. You can contact Larry Clark to 
order a shirt if you missed the Stated meeting. 
Volunteers are needed to work at the circus per-
formances. You can sign up online or at the 
April Stated meeting. 
  The May Stated meeting is going to be a lot 
of fun and a great opportunity to show non-
Shriners some of the fun that we have. All of the 
motorized units will have their vehicles on dis-
play in the West parking lot. Some of the Dune 
Buggys, T-nobles and Yolo cars will be available 
for test drives. The dinner will be catered by 
Bennettôs BBQ.  So, when you go to lodge in 
April, tell everyone to come to the Shrine May 
11
th
 and join in the fun. 

  Remember to STAY POSITIVE!  Working to-

gether as a team will make moving forward easi-

er.  

 ñPositive thinking will let you do everything bet-

ter than negative thinking will.ò ~ Zig Ziglar 

 

Mike  

Trevathan 
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Recorder Report 

9 March 2015 
 

The March meeting began with an invocation by 

our chaplain, Jim Oliver followed by a great buffet fried 

chicken dinner complete with salad, unusual mashed po-

tatoes, corn, drinks and cookies for dessert.  There was a 

big crowd there with an abundance of food for all.  At 7 

oôclock, the Legion of Honor presented the Colors and 

the Potentate led all in the Pledge of Allegiance followed 

by the Chanters leading in the National Anthem.  The 

Flag detail retired and the Potentate began the open meet-

ing by receiving good news from two bodies. 

The Directors Staff presented the Potentate with a 

check for $2,000 to the operating Fund, a well appreciat-

ed contribution that will provide needed assistance in 

maintaining our Temple.  The IHOP Hospital Fundraiser 

Chairman, Ron Williamson and Ron Dunmore gave a 

report on the 2015 IHOP success of $44,576 donated.  

What a great job all those who volunteered did to make 

this year another great year for the Shrine Childrenôs 

Hospital! 

It was indeed a pleasure to have the Syrian Tem-

ple Potentate, Dwight Caldwell with us for dinner and 

our meeting.  He presented our Potentate with a Pyramid 

Jewelry Box from the Nobles of his Temple which was 

gratefully accepted by Potentate Mike Trevathan.  The 

mutual relationship shared by our Temples is appreciated 

by all and contributes well to the lasting public image of 

Shriners.  Two awards were presented to our Nobles by 

the Potentate; a Silver Ribbon to Dan Kamunen and a 

Gold Ribbon to Richard Heath.  Congratulations to these 

Nobles who have given so much of themselves to further 

the continuing efforts of the El Jebel Temple activities 

and efforts to further Shrinedom. 

Chief Aide Ron Dunsmore discussed the details 

of El Jebelôs participation in the Denver St. Patrickôs Day 

Parade.  El Jebel has been moved from the fourth group 

to the lead of the second group to parade.  This is a boon 

for El Jebel to be able to parade to a full crowd rather 

than at the paradeôs end when folks are leaving.  

Concerning our building sale and subsequent 

move, Illustrious Mike informed those attending that the 

closing will most likely transpire prior to the scheduled 

30 April and that at our April Meeting changes to the El 

Jebel 2015 Budget will be presented to allow for the pur-

chase of a new ElJebel Temple Building.  Hopefully, all 

our Nobles who are able will be at the most important 

April meeting.   

An announcement was made by our Assistant 

Rabban, Rich Silver that orders for the 2015 Circus Shirt 

are being taken.  Make sure you have yours ordered and 

join in the fun had by all at the circus.  There are plenty 

of jobs for everyone. 

The Potentate reminded all of the Daughters of 

the Nile Installation on 21 March.  This is an open instal-

lation and all are invited attend.  Additionally, the April 

and May events are: 

  5 April - Easter Sunrise Service 

11 April - El Jebel Ceremonial 

13 April - Stated Meeting 

25 April - Ladies Luncheon 

1-3 May - El Jebel Shrine Circus 

Illustrious Mike then called on the Salt Lake City 

Shriners Hospital Board-of-Governors, Rick Frohlick, Ed 

McKenna and John Seebeck to report on the status of the 

Hospital.  It was interesting to note that this Hospital has 

the largest ñfootprintò and the lowest population meaning 

that there needs to be a greater effort in reaching patients 

that need the services offered.  The Hospital in the top 10 

of the system in all categories.  On 13-14 September, 

Hospital Days, there will be a celebration of the Hospi-

talôs 90th year in service.   

Noble John reported on his two committees: the 

Credentials Committee enjoys the top medical doctors 

providing leading edge medical treatment.  It is a healing 

and teaching hospital with many ñstudentsò on-site.  Over 

50 percent remain in the Shrine system after graduation.  

Scientific research for Orthopediatrics is a large part of 

the hospitals work with regular travel internationally, and 

the Performance and Quality Control Committee with 24 

teams working throughout the various disciplines that 

include all facets of hospital operations.   

Noble Rick Frohlick serves on the Finance, 

Budget, and Building Committees.  He told of the new 

ñLow-Ghost,ò 3-dimensional X-Ray machine donated by 

two parties in Colorado that brings a significantly better 

operational capability to the hospital.  Basically, it allows 

patients to receive more x-rays without concern for long-

term issues.  This machine is the newest of its kind and a 

boon to the hospital at a cost in excess of $750,000 in-

cluding a 3-year maintenance contract. 

Noble Ed serves on the Performance, Human Re-

sources and Fund Raising Committees.  He noted that 

over Colorado 400 kids have received treatment at the 

hospital with 240 patients last year.  El Jebel provided 

travel to 120 families in 2014.  Of course his hardest task 

is fund-raising but Ed says it is all worth his and all the 

donors efforts. 

With the conclusion of the Hospital reports, the 

Potentate thanked everyone for coming as well as a well-

earned thanks to all who served in making the night a 

great event.  Without the hard work of all our volunteers, 

we would never achieve our successes. 

 

Fraternally Submitted, 

James C. Bobick, RecorderðEl Jebel Temple 
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!Ǌŀō tŀǘǊƻƭ 

 aŀȄ tǊƛŜōŜ 

 

YŜȅǎǘƻƴŜ YƻǇǎΦ 

 [ŀǊǊȅ /ƭŀǊƪ 

 WƛƳ DǊŀǾŜǎ 

 /ŀǊƻƭ IŀǊǇŜǊ 

 wƛŎƘ {ƛƭǾŜǊ 

 aǳǊƛŜƭ ²ŀƭƪŜǊ 

 

[ŜƎƛƻƴ ƻŦ IƻƴƻǊ 

 LǊƛǎ 5ŀƘƭōŜǊƎ 

 aŀǊȅ .ǳŎƪƴŜǊ 

 Iƻǎ ±ŀǊƴŜǊ 

 aŀǊƎŀǊŜǘ CǊŀƴƪ 

 aƛŎƪŜȅ CƛǘȊǇŀǘǊƛŎƪ 

 

 

 

 

            [ƻǾŜƭŀƴŘ {ƘǊƛƴŜ /ƭǳō 

                [ŀǊǊȅ /ƭŀǊƪ  

                .ƻō /ƻƻǇŜǊ  

                5ǳŀƴŜ /ǊŀǇǎŜǊ  

                !ƴƴ IŀƴǎŜƴ  

               /ƘŀǊƭŜƴŜ YƛǊƪǇŀǘǊƛŎƪ  

                !ƴƴ aŎ5ƻƴŀƭŘ  

                WƛƳ bƻǊǊƎŀǊŘ  

                .ƛƭƭ wƻōŜǊǘǎƻƴ  

                bƻƭŀ ²ƛƭǎƻƴ  

aŀǊƛƴŜǊǎ 

                [ŀǊǊȅ /ƭŀǊƪ  

                .ƻō /ƻƻǇŜǊ  

                aƛŎƪŜȅ CƛǘȊǇŀǘǊƛŎƪ  

                WƛƳ DǊŀǾŜǎ  

                5ƛŀƴŜ YƛƴƎ  

                aŀǊƛƧŀƴ tŜǘǊƻǾƛŎ 

 

 

 

tǊƻǾƻǎǘ DǳŀǊŘ 

 .ŜŎƪȅ .ƛǊŘ 

 WƻŜƭ ¢ŀƭƭŜȅ 

 

w± wƻŀƳŜǊǎ 

 WƛƳ bƻǊǊƎŀǊŘ 

 WƛƳ DǊŀǾŜǎ 

 

wŀŘƻǇǎ 

YǊƛǎǘȅ !ƭƭƛǎƻƴ  
         .ŜŎƪȅ .ƛǊŘ  

         WƻŘȅ .ǳǊǘƴŜǎǎ  
         5ƻƴ /ƻȄ  

         WŀƴŜǘ DǳǎǘŀŦǎƻƴ  
         bƻǊŀ ²ƛƭǎƻƴ  

 

¢-bƻōƭŜǎΧΧ 

 IŀǊǊȅ DƻǊƘŀƳ 

 
 
    

Calendar of Events 
 
                           April 

   5           Easter Sunrise Serviceð6:00 AM 

  11           Ceremonialð  

  13           Stated Meeting -  6:00 PM  

            Ladies Program  

  25          Ladies Luncheon 

 

                May 

 1-3     Circus 

 7-9     Consistory Reunion 

 11      Family Night 

 25      Memorial Day Parade 
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  There was a friend whose heart was good. 

  He walked with men and understood.  

  His was a voice that spoke with cheer, And 

felt like music on the ear. 

   His was a smile men loved to see; His 

was a hand that asked no fee for friendli-

ness or kindness done. And now that he has 

journeyed on, His is a fame that never ends-

--He leaves behind uncounted friends. 

Passed thru the Unseen Portals 

In Memoriam  

ñOur beloved Brethren live on in new and 
more glorious life and service. We carry their 
influence in our lives and their memories in 
our hearts. They are not forgotten.ò 

 
Anthony N. Flasco 

Larry L. Gibson  
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        TRANSPORTATION FUND     IN MEMORY OF 

Shrine Club  Worldôs Highest                Donation 

          SHRINERS HOSPITALS  

                  FOR CHILDREN   

Loberg. Truman & Carrie             Loberg, Ralph 

Bates. Thomas & Annette             Donation 

Coone. Ginny             Donation 

Walker, Jane             Reid, Vi 

Mayer, Les & Sharon             Krebs, Carson 

Mayer, Les & Sharon             Streeb, Lucille 

Covarrubias, Phil & Gloria             Loberg, Ralph 

Whitby, Mr & Mrs Ralph             Patterson, Lewis N 

 

OPERATING FUND  

Price, Gary & Ginny             Donation 
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BOULDER SHRINE CLUB NEWS  

By Dale Pierce  

    Our March meeting was mighty small with 

our snowbirds out and President on vacation but 

we enjoyed the fellowship.  We now look forward 

to the Shrine Circus May 1st, 2nd, 3rd, and our 

part in covering the break room.  Myrna and Jim 

Brecheisen will spear head our effort there so 

contact them to sign up and assist!  

  We meet the second Saturday morning each 

month at 9:00 a.m. at the Egg and I in the Base-

mar Shopping Center.  You meet the nicest peo-

ple there!  

 

Caring Ladies By Lindy Wazny  

  On 11 March we met at Piccoloôs.  We had 

eleven members including the Potentate and his 

wife, Mike and Mary Trevathan.  Everyone or-

dered off the menu which was nice.  Potentate 

Mike brought us up to date on upcoming Shrine 

events.  The Shrine Ladies Luncheon will be 25 

April.  There is a notice in the March Fez or you 

can get the reservation form from the Shrine 

Website.  

Next month we will meet at Old Neighborhood, 

7923 Allison, in Arvada.  

    

 

 

 

    The March 10 meeting was started with 

lunch at Willis Case Golf Course.  Following lunch, 

the group convened at El Jebel in the Arab Patrol 

Room for the business meeting and program with 

9 members and guests present.  The meeting 

started with a program on ñBacking Up Your Com-

puterò by Vic, the club president.  He demonstrat-

ed some techniques on the computer and handed 

out articles on ways to back up your computer.  

 After the program, a business was held; the 

treasurerôs report was read and approved.  The 

Club president gave briefed members on upcom-

ing programs. The Clubôs Divan member, John 

Zeaphey, gave brief report on the upcoming 

events at El Jebel.   

   At the Clubôs April 14 meeting, a program will 

be presented by Vic on ñKeeping Track of your 

passwords.ò 

   Our meetings start with lunch at 11:30 am at 

the Willis Case Golf course restaurant followed by 

our regular meeting at 1:00 pm in the Arab Patrol 

Room.  Wives, guests, and curious people are al-

ways welcome.  All Shriners are invited to join our 

Club; dues are just $12.00 per year; first dues 

are free.  

   If you have any questions, please contact 

George Van Trump at 303 -232 -3542 or at 

JoGeorge@q.com .  

 

El Jebel Computer Club By  George 

Van Trump  

mailto:JoGeorge@q.com
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Directors Staff  By Don Douglass  

  Greetings to all Nobles and Ladies,  

  At the retirement community that I live in, there 

are four elevators and each one contains the same 

quote of the day.  Sometimes they make sense and 

other times they do not.  I will try to pick out one 

during the month that I think; you might enjoy and 

pass it along to you.  

Quote ï ñTo thrive in life you need three bones.  A 

wishbone. A backbone. And a funny bone.ò ï Un-

known  

Quote -  Ä seafood diet is the best:  When I see 

food, I eat it,ò ï Anonymous  

Quote -ñDieting is wishful Shrinkingò-Unknown  

  Nobles and Ladies, a friendly reminder to all, 

that the Shrine stated meetings continue in the 

month of April and that our Directorôs Staff busi-

ness meetings also continue, and the ladies are al-

ways welcome to attend. Therefore, please plan on 

attending each business meeting.  Our Work nights 

are every second and fourth Wednesday of each 

month, UNLESS cancelled BY OUR DIRECTOR, 

which is usually done via email. Our business meet-

ings are held at 7:00 pm in the computer club 

room, lower level of the shrine; enter through the 

Directorôs Staff door, on the first Wednesday of 

each month, (12 times a year).  

  The Directorôs Staff Dances also occur every 

month of the year.  You will notice in Noble Johnôs 

Directorôs Staff Dance column, that he is looking for 

Hosts and Hostess, because there are several sin-

gles that are attending the dances and they are 

looking for dance partners.  So if you noble or lady 

does not like to dance, but you do, here is your 

chance for an evening of fun.  

Yearly Dues  -    Nobles a friendly reminder that 

your yearly dues have not been paid by now, you 

can be suspended from our unit, per our bylaws.  

Parades ðNobles, our parades have started up for 

the year.  Our next parade is the May 25th Memori-

al Day Parade, in Commerce City.  Please come out 

and support our Shrine at this event.  

Easter Sunrise  = I hope that you were able to join 

and support us at the 90 th  consecutive Easter Sun-

rise Service at El Jebel Shrine.  If you were unable 

to attend, I hope you were able to enjoy the service 

at the church of your choice.  

Ceremonial   -    Our Potentate wishes to have two 

(2) full blown ceremonials this year, and so far the 

one scheduled for Saturday, April 11, 2015, is not 

looking so good.  The last time I check, we possibly 

only three (3) candidates for the ceremonial.  All of 

us need to bite the bullet, so to speak, and find 

Master Masons and explain to them the joys and 

benefits of being a Shriner.  The shrine has more to 

offer than just attending our stated meetings and 

hearing the reading of last monthôs minutes and 

hearing the treasurerôs report and accepting both.  

We have numerous inter bodies that I am sure new 

members can find something that will interest them 

and their wifeôs. 

Stated Meting April 13, 2015 ðThose of you that 

receive emails from the shrine, got notice of the 

importance of attending this stated meeting, to in-

crease the budget for this year.  Therefore if at all 

possible, please attend.  

Ladies Luncheon ð  Saturday, April 25, 2015, is 

the date for the ladies luncheon.  If at all possible, 

will all of you ladies please attend and let them 

know that your nobles are members of the Direc-

torôs Staff. 

Shrine Circus -   By now everyone should have re-

ceived their packets of circus vouchers.  Please pur-

chase them as soon as you can and if you cannot 

use the vouchers, please return them to the circus 

office with your payment.  They can find some 

needy kids to let them enjoy our circus.  If you can 

purchase more vouchers for your use, please do.  

Letôs have 100% involvement by the Directorôs 

Staff, please.  

   If at all possible, please sign up to work the 

circus.  You can check with the circus office, to see 

where they need help.  I am sure that they can find 

someplace for you to help.  Remember you do not 

have to help at every performance, but the more 

you can help the better it will be for everyone in-

volved.  

   Nobles and Ladies, letôs keep everyone that is 

under the weather, as well as, our men and women 

fighting to protect our freedom, and those mem-

bers of law enforcement, fire fighters, and para-

medics in our thoughts and prayers.  

   Nobles and Ladies, those of you who attend our 

monthly business meeting are aware of this, how-

ever, for those of you who do not.  I am constantly 

looking for things to include in my Red Fez article.  

Therefore, if anyone has anything shrine related 

that they would like to see in my article, please 

email me the information, (a hard copy is preferred 

for my records), and I will try to include the infor-

mation.  However, there are two things you must 

be aware of.  I must submit my article by the 15 th  

of month before the information is seen in the Red 

Fez, and that if anyone has selected to receive a 

hard copy of the Red Fez, they may not get their 

copy until around the tenth of the month containing 

the information you requested me to include.  My 

email address is drdouglass@live.com . 

   If anyone has any information concerning any 

member of the Directorôs Staff, or widow, who we 

have not heard from for some time, (you can get 

these names by looking in your Directorôs Staff ros-

ter), please contact them and report on them at our 

next business meeting or have them send a card or 

contact our secretary.  We sure would like to know 

how they are doing.  Our secretaryôs name and ad-
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dress is Wayne L. Livermore, JR, 11379 W. Ten-

nessee Drive, Lakewood, Co., 80226. His home 

telephone number is 303 -985 -2604.  His email ad-

dress is unklwaner@msn.com , for those that prefer 

email.  

DUNE BUGGY PATROL By: Jay Bobick  

Our 2015 President, Bill Schwartz has laid 

out a yearly master plan of meeting and events 

that has provided everyone with advance notice of 

activities.  Thus, we are able to include dates and 

times on our personal calendars to insure we donôt 

miss anything.  This year, our monthly meeting are 

being held at various restaurants throughout the 

metropolitan area so every member can choose 

their favorite dining pleasure.   

 The February meeting was at Bennettôs BBQ at 

52nd & Wadsworth.  With 14 in attendance, all had 

a great meal and we discussed our participation in 

the upcoming St. Patrickôs Day Parade and the 

many and varied events during the 2015 CSSA 

gathering in Denver that El Jebel is hosting.  The 

Dune Buggy Patrol is looking ahead to having fun 

at every event with a camaraderie that involves all 

members and their families.  There is a warm feel-

ing when you drive your buggy as a unified group 

and you see people along a parade route that truly 

enjoy what you do for them.  

 Well, the St. Patrick celebration has come and 

gone and the DB Patrol was out in strength begin-

ning with six buggies.  Unfortunately, one had me-

chanical problems before ever arriving but the oth-

er five made a great showing along the parade 

route.  Yet, not without issues as one buggy 

seemed to lose interest even at the first turn.  For-

tunately, with a push from other members and pa-

rade watchers, three times the buggy rallied to fin-

ish the parade.  A big thanks goes out to those 

there; Bill Schwartz, Rod Johnson, Gary Loberg, 

Ron Williams, Mike Terry and Jay Bobick.  They 

and the rest of the El Jebel units and clubs had a 

great day and fine weather.  

 Our next meeting will be on 17 March at Mickeyôs 

Top Sirloin, 70th & Broadway at 5:30 p.m.  On 

Saturday, 18 April is our next social gathering at 

Mt. Fuji in Westminster and our 21 April meeting 

will be at Jim & Nick in Northfields, Stapleton at 

5:30 p.m.  Don't forget to put the Circus, 1 -3 May 

and our Dune Buggy Poker Run, 16 May on your 

calendars.  See you all at our next event.  Bring a 

new Noble with you.  Remember, we have buggies 

for sale.  

 

Jeffco Shrine Club ðBy Jim Cram  

  The Weatherman did it to us again.  The March 

4th luncheon at Willis Case golf course was can-

celled due to adverse road conditions.  Herb did 

manage to get the Club picture submitted for the 

Jeff Co Ad in the Shrine Circus program.  The 

Wednesday luncheons will continue at the Las 

Fuentes at 13161 W. Alameda Parkway in Lake-

wood.  

   A Get Well Wish to Herb Schillereff who under-

went a surgical procedure in the hospital on March 

16th to replace the 7 -year -old batteries in his 

pacemaker and to evaluate his condition. He had a 

pre -op examination at the hospital on March 9th, 

including blood tests, to determine if a lingering 

infection needed to be dealt with before the proce-

dure.   

   Please remember that the Annual Picnic at 

Fairmont Park on June 10th is confirmed.  A reser-

vation letter with directions will be mailed in May.  

Keystone Kops ðBy Larry N Clark  

  The Kops have been at the IHOP Pancake Days, 

March El Jebel Meeting, the March Kops meeting, 

and the St. Paddyôs Day Parade. 

   The Kops spent some time at the barn clean-

ing up and preparing the Kopôs rolling stock for the 

parade season.  Good job guys; your efforts are 

appreciated by the Kops.  

  Several of the Kops paraded through LoDo on a 

very fine St Patrickôs Day.  A great time was had 

by all, please impose an Irish accent on this line.  

Did you know that in early Masonic work the mop 

and bucket were crucial pieces of equipment in the 

Lodge?  Back in the day Masons used rented space 

for meetings, normally in the private rooms in the 

local Pub.  They would use chalk or charcoal to 

draw design for the lodge on the wooden floor.  

After the meeting the newest Entered Apprentice 

would sweep and swab the deck to remove the de-

signs so non -masons would not see these draw-

ings.  

Back to this day, there will be a full Ceremonial on 

April the 11 th,  this will include all three degrees. 

This will begin at 8:00AM.  It will also have a pro-

gram for the Ladies of the new Nobles.  The Ladies 

program is open to everyone.   If you have candi-

dates get their petitions in soon so they may be 

included.  

Circus is coming on May 1 st , 2 nd , and 3 rd , get your 

stuff together and sell circus.  When you are done 

selling, contact the office to volunteer as a circus 

worker.   

See you at the Kops meeting April 7 th .  

Loveland Shrine Club  

by Jimmy Jibsail   

Congrats to Bill Hutchison and Nola Wilson for 11 

years  together and to Bob and Tina Hill for 50 

years!!  Way to go!   

Our March meeting brought together 16 members 

and ladies, everyone enjoyed dinner and bantering 

about.  

Grand success in Loveland: IHOP brought in 

$2230; cool!  

Our medical staff rep, Al Duey, brought us up to 
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date on  our clinics and hospitals: clinic use is in 

serious decline and now  the doctors must spend 

25% of their time in research; everything will 

change, eh?   

Thad McDonald proposed that the club purchase a 

page in  the upcoming circus book; voted on and 

carried.   

Our next meeting will be on Wed, April 8 @ 6pm at 

Long's Peak lodge in Campion; call Bill or Nola @ 

970 -347 -7480 for  reservations and directions.   

"Talent hits a target no one else can hit; genius 

hits a  target no one else can see:" Arthur Scho-

penhauer  

MARINERS  

By Jim Ashley  

Anniversaries this month:  Kent and Mona Eckley.  

You are alone this month. Congratulations.  

There is a Mariners meeting on April 9 th  at the 

Shrine  

On April 11 th  is the Dacono Oyster Fry.  They have 

the best Rocky Mountain Oysters.  This is a real 

treat.  

April 25 th  is the Ladies Luncheon.  Always a lovely 

affair.   

May 1 st  thru 3 rd  is the Shrine Circus.  It will be at 

the Broomfield Event Center.  This is a major fund 

raiser.  Letôs get out and sell some tickets and go 

ourselves.  

May 7 th  to 9 th  is the Consistory Reunion. All mem-

bers should try to attend.  

May 15 th  is our first Cruise of the year at Chatfield. 

This year we will be accompanied by the RV Roam-

ers.  

Saturday, May 23 rd  is the Memorial Day Parade.  

Letôs fill the boat. 

The Mountain Men of El Jebel  

By, Tim (Talon) Johansson  

Greetings, Trappers and Pilgrims.   Weôre all glad to 

see that spring is finally springing and we should 

have a better chance to dust off the muzzle load-

ers.     Last month we enjoyed an indoor breakfast 

or lunch, as you preferred, and got an update on 

happenings at the shrine.   By the time this hits the 

press we should have enjoyed a beautiful March 

morning at the Lazy Heart Ranch.   The weather 

guessers are promisingé  Mark your calendars  for 

our meetings this summer and come out to join in 

the fun.    

The Mountain Men of El Jebel get together to shoot 

on the fourth Saturday of the month at the Lazy 

Heart Ranch north of Golden.   We welcome guests 

and will give a full explanation on how to load and 

shoot safely.   Contact one of us for more details. 

(My phone, 303 -910 -9009)   Until next time, May 

your prayers to the Great Spirit be carried aloft on 

the wings of the mighty eagle.  

 

 

NORTHEAST Colorado Shrine Club  

Charlie Johnson ï Reporter  

   It is that magical time of year when the abun-

dance of daylight at the beginning of the day is 

miraculously transferred to the end of the day by 

the simple and effective changing of the little clock 

hand.  Many of us rural Shriners donôt embrace 

this concept with the zeal shared by our urban 

Brethren and in fact find it annoying at best.  Aside 

from resetting every clock in our possession, it just 

defies logic to think that time can be saved or 

stored for later use.  Einstein probably had a theo-

ry for this phenomenon but I donôt recall that he 

had any Masonic connections so we are going to 

have to stick with conventional thinking on this 

until proven otherwise.  In the meantime, enjoy 

the sunshine.   

    Our monthly meeting was short but interesting.  

Reports were received concerning the Grand visits 

from York Rite leaders to our vicinity and the plans 

for the Scottish Rite Reunion in May.  Shrine activi-

ties were discussed and local Lodge degree work 

was announced.  A request from our Potentate was 

entertained and a luncheon scheduled to receive 

the Divan on a Saturday in April.  We finalized the 

details of our fireworks sale in July and authorized 

funds to support a local student to attend the Colo-

rado High School Band Camp.  

    As most of you know, our club meets for 

breakfast each month and we often bring our Ma-

sonic friends to join us.  So, our standing invitation 

is offered to all Masons to meet with us on the sec-

ond Monday of the month at 6:00 a.m. at the Sin-

clair Overland Trail Café at the Atwood Exit #115 

off I -76.  We guarantee a hearty breakfast with 

lots of friendly Shriners.   

Northern Seven Shrine Club  

By  George Van Trump  

   The March 13 meeting was held at the 

McCoyôs Restaurant, Denver, CO, with 10 mem-

bers and guests in attendance.  The treasurerôs 

report was read and approved. President Don 

spoke briefly about future meetings of our group.  

Clara Moreno, the wife of our Divan rep, spoke 

about upcoming events at El Jebel, inviting all to 

attend some or all.   

    The next meeting will be held at 12:00 am, 

noon, on Friday, April 10 at McCoyôs Restaurant, 

4855 Federal Blvd, Denver. Reservations are re-

quired by calling at Wes 303 -423 -7264 or Don at 

303 -452 -2137.  All are invited to attend this meet-

ing including wives and guests.  Shriners are en-

couraged to join. Dues are $15.00 per year; the 1 st  

yearôs dues are free for new members. 

   If you have any questions, please contact 

George Van Trump at 303 -232 -3542 or at 

JoGeorge@q.com .  
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